Bothwell Community Council

Community Centre, 
Fallside Road,

Bothwell

Monthly Meeting – Minutes: 15th May 2018
Present: 
N O’Neil, A.M Cusick, J McGuire, A.M Mulder, I Buntin.
In Attendance, Cllr Jim McGuigan, Cllr Kenny McCreary, 
Apologies.       E Speedie, D Brown, K Shaw.
1. Chair. N O’Neil

Welcome
2. Conflict of Interest

None
3. Police Report No police in attendance.
4. Adoption of Minutes of Previous Meeting
April meeting cancelled. 
5. Matters Arising (Not covered by Agenda) None
6. Treasurers’ Report 
Opening balance:                 
£1637.53
29/03/2018 Printer Ink                £17.59

Closing Balance:                
£1619.94
Transactions pending: None, all payments up to date.
7. Correspondence J McGuire
· Mary McLaughlin letter of resignation from Bothwell Community Council
· Reminder Community Council re-election every 4 years, election in November 2018
· Community Council Insurance renewal – SLC organise this cover. Any ‘big’ events organised by BCC incur additional cost to be paid by BCC.
· Community Council representation sought on Planning.
· Emails forwarded direct to BCC members by J McGuire
8. Cllrs. Reports

Cllr Kenny McCreary 

· Recent meeting with SLC roads department Gordon McKay, Allan McMahon and Stuart Laird. Cllr Jim McGuigan also attended. Discussed issues concerning traffic in Uddingston particularly but also affects Bothwell.  Possible solutions were changing technology in traffic control lighting from Tesco to Lower Millgate, ideally link the lights. Also creation of bus lay-by for bus stop.
· Meeting again in 1 month.
· New traffic control set-up at Bothwell Bridge not adopted by SLC yet therefore no action. Discussion followed over the implications this new set-up has had on traffic flow recently. 
Cllr Jim McGuigan
· Recent attendance at St. Bride’s Primary School World of Work week. Councillors congratulated the school on the event and also commented on the calibre of the questions from the pupils involved.
9. Projects/Activities Summaries/Updates
   9.1 Planning   
· BCC note that the Amran Tandoori illuminated sign has been taken down and 

replaced by a canvas front cover. It is unknown if this is temporary until a new sign is 

erected, subject to consent.

· Incinerator at Whistleberry Road, Blantyre - No further update.

· Old Bothwell Road Care Home Development – Balmer Care Homes - No further update.
· Process for online applications changed. In order to comment on applications N O’Neil suspects a need to apply/register BCC first to allow comment. 
· Thanks expressed to SLC for outcome with regards to Amran Tandoori takeaway illuminated signage removal. Importance of planning in retaining the character of Bothwell. 
9.2 Wooddean D Brown/K Shaw

· No further update at this time.
9.3 Roads and Pavements     N O’Neil
Roads and Transport

1.Trader in the Main Street complained that parking enforcement was not being 

effective, resulting in bays being occupied long term to the detriment of trade. BCC 

wrote to SLC on 23rd March to initially clarify frequency of patrols. No response to 

date.

2.  Capital Roads Programme (Ward 16 – Bothwell Area).
	Location
	Description
	Length
	Works

	B7071, Uddingston Rd  
	Blantyre Rd to Hornal Rd
	750
	Plane Out and Inlay

	North British Road, Uddingston
	Lower Millgate to Crofthead 

Street  
	225
	Plane Out and Inlay -55%



	Lady Jane Gate  
	Full length  
	325
	Plane Out and Inlay -55%



	Fallside Road (Phase 4)  
	Ashley Dr to Rail Bridge  
	315
	Plane Out and Inlay

	Station Road  
	Full length  
	210
	Plane Out and Inlay -55%




Resignation of Member

 To confirm the resignation of Mary McLaughlin. BCC has written to Mary to thank 

her for her service to the community, and BCC wishes her well for the future. 2 new 

potential members have expressed interest in joining BCC (as co-opted members) in 

the autumn.
Trading
Butchers shop is now for let, works continue on the new restaurant opposite the Coop, and Bothwell has opened an upmarket steakhouse at Silverwells House. No update on overall trading conditions is known
9.4   Community Liaison E.Speedie 
· Brighter Bothwell will be participating in Beautiful Scotland again this year.    Bothwell entry is in the Small Town category. The judges will visit sometime between 30 July and 10 August. Brighter Bothwell will be seeking help near judging day to make sure that Bothwell is looking bright!

· We have two Green Gym activities planned for May, on 16 and 22 May. See attached poster. All help will be much appreciated.

· Also on 20 May -- Open Day at Bothwell Community Garden, which will include Brighter Bothwell’s sale of bedding plants. See attached poster. We will also have bulbs available (for donations) which will have been recycled from the Main Street tubs.

· The big screen in the library includes slides of our recent and up-coming activities.

· Tesco Bags of Help grant. We need votes! See attached slides. Please help to share this information so that we receive lots of votes. The funds will be used to further enhance Bothwell Nature Trail, including to continue to improve the interpretation boards.

· Seating area at Miners’ Wildflower Garden (corner of Blantyre Road). Working with our great SLC Grounds Services team, this area was improved recently -- new bench, improved paving and new litter bin. We have also purchased two news tubs, which will be installed when the spring bulbs have stopped flowering.

· Main Street summer floral display (about 54 tubs) will be installed in early June. We are, as always, seeking donations from traders (as well as residents) towards the cost of around £3,500. The cost includes, planting up of the tubs by Rosebank Garden Centre (to our specification) and watering from June to September. BB has a very helpful group of volunteers (The Tub Team) who dead-head the flowers to keep them looking good throughout the summer. Each volunteer looks after about 4 tubs. We always welcome new volunteers!

· We have known for some time that many of the roses in Gilchrist Garden are affected by rose rosette disease, and are working with the Council team to deal with the problem. We are gradually replacing the beds and another is due to be replanted shortly. We had hoped to receive some funding, to help this project, from Cala Community Bursary. However, we heard recently that our application was unsuccessful, so we can deal with only one bed this year.

· The Library will once again help with our ‘Magic of Metamorphosis’ project by looking after caterpillars until they turn in to butterflies. This will happen later in May, with release of butterflies into the Sensory Garden planned for some time in June.

· There is a plan to have a small summer craft bomb in June, on the theme of Bee Friendly Bothwell. 

· Newsletters have been delivered to all homes in Bothwell. Thanks to a willing team of volunteers, over 3,000 were delivered during April and early May. Should anyone not have received one, spare copies are available in Bothwell Library and the Parish Church Centre.

· Our work with the schools continues, and they have articles in the newsletter. In early May, we worked with P4 to P7 children at a Careers Fair, which was part of St Bride’s World of Work week.

· Bike Shed on Bothwell Main Street.The funding for the shelter has come from SPT, and 6 bike shelters are being installed in South Lanarkshire.   Bothwell was chosen because it was the only place on a Main Street which had a suitably wide pavement, and probably because it is near a bus shelter means that it is handy if you wish to park your bike and then travel by bus.   I’m told that the nearby bus shelter is to be replaced with one which will match the bike shelter in colour, like the bus shelter at the Medical Centre.   No date for installation.

· Review of Uddingston Community Council Minutes March 2018 The Chairperson reported that both Cllr. McCreary and Margaret Mitchell MSP had written to Police Scotland arguing for the continuation of the Community Police operating from the Police Station premises in Uddingston rather than from Blantyre.
The Chairperson brought to the attention of the meeting a note from Elizabeth Harrison re. the Scottish Parliament Survey encouraging people to respond regarding the effects of bank closures upon communities.

9.5   Bothwell Scarecrow Festival   E. Speedie
· Planning is well underway for the festival

· Grants are being applied for to assist with necessary costs and required items such as gazebos

· Joe Mulholland has agreed to take on Chairperson role

· Programmes will be distributed during the Summer, but programme remains fairly similar to previous years

· Likely that Parade on the Sunday will start at 1pm, finishing at Bothwell Primary School

· Fundraising-Glasgow Children’s Charity have been advised that they can fundraise as normal but surplus funds will stay in Bothwell

· Community groups can apply for surplus funds but would be the expectation that they contribute to the running of the festival in some way

10. A.O.C.B
The Glebe improvements. As per previous correspondence to members, BCC hope to 

work with Brighter Bothwell to improve the Glebe. BCC intend to meet with BB to 

understand previous proposals and establish best approach. 

Harry Marsh expressed interest in purchasing additional Christmas lighting for Bothwell Main Street. This would be to enhance the current Christmas decorations. Discussion followed but concerns were expressed with issue surrounding liability, erection of lighting and insurance.  
Email – regarding elections for Community Councils timetabled. Chairman raised issue of introduction of Participatory Budgeting (PB) and potential impact on BCC. Cllr McGuigan suggested that a consultation with community groups would likely be undertaken with a view to providing more information on how PB would work within the community. NON stressed that feedback on level of participation, expectation, and accountability is important for members in light of forthcoming Community Council elections.

Invitation to participate in survey sent to current and past members. 
11 Date of next meeting 19th June 2018 at 7.30pm in Community Centre, Bothwell.
AM Cusick (Min. Sec)

Items to be included in the Agenda should be with the secretary JMcGuire 1 week before the next meeting.

All questions/responses/contributions must be directed through the Chair. If you wish to speak please indicate to the Chair by raising your hand.

